
Chieftains Complete Scrimmage 

Look Forward to Home Game against Royall 
 

The Riverdale Football team did some real nice things this past Friday Night as we took part in a 

scrimmage at Ithaca. In round one for the Chieftains we took on Wauzeka-Seneca and did a very 

nice job on both sides of the ball. Offensively we moved the ball consistently and defensively we 

held Wauzeka-Seneca pretty much in check. 

 

In round two we took on a tough Highland unit and had a little tougher go of it. Offensively we 

had a tougher time but still moved the ball.  Defensively we played pretty well except for the fact 

we had a tough time stopping Highland's QB on the option. 

 

Coach Thompson "We were very encouraged with the way the scrimmage went. I thought our 

guys went to the right place most of the time and I thought we played with energy and 

enthusiasm.  If we continue to improve each practice and continue to come together as a group 

we can become a very good football team!"  

 

This Friday, the Chieftains will open the regular season at home as we take on the Royall 

Panthers. The Panthers have a new coach this year so it will be interesting to see what changes 

they may have made from past years. It should be a very entertaining game and one of only four 

home football games this year. We hope that you are able to come out and support this year's 

team again. I think you will find them to be a very entertaining group. Game Time 7:00. 

 


